                                        Cody Shooting Complex

                 Directors/General Membership Meeting Minutes                                                                                                                            

                                 Tuesday September 8,  2015
Board of Directors Meeting
This meeting was called to order by President Larry Baker at 6:05 p.m.

There was a full Board, with five Directors present.

Old Business

Dues increase from $60.00 a year to $80.00 a year. There was a motion made by  Director Jerry Stroh and seconded by Vice-President Otis Smith to increase the dues to $80.00 a year. The prorate was discussed and was no longer part of the yearly dues.  A vote was called for by President Larry Baker. There were 7 for and 3 against.  The motion carried.  The new dues rate will become effective immediately.
Vice-President Otis Smith would like to proceed with pouring the concrete pad at the Plinking Range.  The funds have already been approved.  A motion was made by Treasurer Bob Posner and seconded by Director Jerry Stroh to pour the concrete pad.  A short discussion followed the motion. President Larry Baker called for a vote. The concrete pad was approved.
New Business
Chief Range Officer Greek Stroh stated that he had four flags made to put on the rifle range for people to use when sighting in their rifles and someone took them. Please return.
General Membership Meeting

The meeting was called to order by President Larry Baker at 6:35 p.m.

New Business

Cindy Hart representing the NRA made a presentation regarding a banquet that will be held in Thermopolis, on Friday September 18th.,   She asked for a sponsorship from the Cody Shooting Complex, for the NRA banquet.  A dollar amount was discussed and it was decided  that $250.00 would be given for a sponsorship.  There was some discussion in the open forum.  

It was decided to wait until the ballots have been counted before moving forward on a motion for Cindy Hart and the NRA.

 The meeting was adjourned so the ballots from the election could be tallied. A short break will be taken.

The votes for the new by-laws were over overwhelmingly approved and will be placed into the original by-laws and posted in each venue.

The old officers: President Larry Baker will retain office, Vice-President Otis Smith will retain office, Chief Range Officer Greek Stroh will retain office.  Treasurer Bob Posner chose not to rerun and Leslie Romero was voted in as the new Treasurer.  Mike Cannela chose not to rerun as Secretary and Katie Brass was voted in as new Secretary.  Directors: Karen Spearing, Carolyn Henthorn and Beth Shotwell-Willey all chose not to rerun.  The new Directors who were voted in are:  Marty Romero, Mike Cannella and Mike Schnell.

President Larry Baker stated that the new by-laws will take effect immediately.  

President Larry Baker thanked Gunny, Rudy and Bud for counting the ballots.

Vice-President Otis Smith thanked Mike Cannella, Bob Posner, Carolyn Henthorn and Beth Shotwell Willey for the nice job they did while in office.  He also thanked Bruce Borys for making a prone position shooting bench at the Rifle Venue.

President Larry Baker called the General Meeting to order at 7:15 p.m.

New Business

The minutes from the August meeting were read by Secretary Katie Brass. There was a motion to approve the August minutes, with no corrections or additions . A motion was made by member at large Bob Posner and Director Mike Cannella to accept the minutes. President Larry Baker called for a vote.  The minutes were approved as read.

Old Business

President Larry Baker asked the General Membership to approve a dues increase from $60.00 a year to $80.00 a year effective today.  There was some discussion. Under the new by-laws the 20 member quorum has been taken away and replaced with members present.  Motion was made by Bob Posner and seconded by John Burns.  Motion carried – 17 for and 2 against.
Venue Managers Report

All have been turned in to the Treasurer Leslie Romero. Venue Manager and Director Mike Schnell turned in $8294.00 and threw 25,750 birds last month.  Thanks Mike
Treasurers Report

No report at this time
Mike Schnell – Sporting Clays Venue Manager/Board Director asked if the Sporting Clays venue account reflected the insurance money received.  President Larry Baker stated that the Club got a check from the insurance company for $10,000.00 and that Sporting Clays should get it all as that Venue suffered the most with the wind damage.
 Vice-President Otis Smith made a motion to give the insurance money to Sporting Clays, Director Jerry Stroh seconded it.

Mike Schnell stated that he needed all the monies to replace traps that were damaged in the wind storm.

A vote was called for by President Larry Baker. It passed.

President Larry Baker stated the reason for dues raise was because the Club operated in the red at about $30,000.00 last year.  All Venues raised  their shooting prices as well.  

Vice-Presidents Report

None at this time

Secretary's Report

None at this time

For The Good of The Order

Condolences to Mike Cannella for the loss of  his mother and Leslie Romero for the loss of her mother.  Cards will be sent to each.

Director Jerry Stroh mentioned the price of propane and had we purchased what the Club needs to carry thru the winter.  President Larry Baker stated he had spoken with Blakeman Propane and all was good.

Vice- -President Otis Smith asked for the Members and Board to approve sponsoring the NRA banquet in the amount of $250.00. A motion was made and approved

A motion was made by President Larry Baker to adjourn the September 2015 CSC General Membership Meeting, and Seconded by Vice-President Otis Smith.

All at large were in favor of the meeting being dismissed.

Respectfully Submitted                                             Signed,

Katie Brass                                                             Larry Baker

Secretary                                                                President    

